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Join us for next OTCC meeting
Our next Ohio Two Cylinder Club meeting is 

scheduled in Marion, Ohio. Kenny Smith has gener-
ously offered his museum as a meeting place. Come 
for lunch at 1:00 p.m., which will be available for 
approximately $8.00. No reservations necessary.

This is an Elections Meeting where our Club 
leaders will be voted upon. We look forward to 
meeting our newest Club members and hear their 
input. We hope you’ll join us!

Ohio Two Cylinder Club Meeting
Sunday, October 23, 2016
Directors’ Meeting 12:15 p.m.

Lunch served at 1:00 p.m.
Luncheon cost: approximately $8.00 per person

Membership Meeting 2:00 p.m.
At Kenny Smith’s, 4546 Marion-Mt. Gilead Rd.,

Caledonia, Ohio, 43314

From the president

We had a very successful show this year! Your directors 
and officers will be presenting to you at our October 
23rd meeting the results of our show at Wooster.

Please plan to attend our October meeting.  
Besides hearing about Wooster, we have some very 
important issues to vote on. You will be nominating 
and voting on a new slate of officers and three 
directors to lead us for the next few years.

I also want to encourage more participation in 
the activities our club votes to attend. To the member 
reading this: you are the club’s life blood and without 
your participation our club will stumble.

I look forward to seeing and talking with you at 
Kenny’s for our fall meeting.       –  Shaun Pickering

Have you recovered 
yet from Expo IX? Did 
you have a good time 
and enjoy meeting new 
friends and catching up 
with old ones? 

A helicopter view of Expo IX, taken by Emily Welden, shows 
the tractor displays, vendors, and machinery auction. We 
offer a wholehearted tip of the hat to the Expo IX Co-chairs, 
Dave Howman and Derek Snider, for a job well done.

Hyler Bracey and Cass Flagg, who spoke at the Expo on 
“Cotton Farming in Georgia”, take a break in front of their 
John Deere Hi-Trac.

Colorful patio tractors from 1969 and 1970 were displayed 
by Redding Toy Farms, which is owned by Mark and 
Darren Redding of Indiana, who were speakers at Expo IX.

Ned Brokaw displayed his 
1936 Model A at Expo IX.
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New Life Member:
Wendel Payn, Seville
New Members:
Steve Arters, Spencer
John Badger, West Salem
John M. Baker, Mohnton, PA
John Baldnar, Jeromesville
Jim Baltzly, Beach City
Jamie & Jackie Bell, 
    White Bluff, TN
Leon Billenstein, Kenton
Fred Bissell, Mantua
Richard A. Bissell, Twinsburg
Gary Blackman, Ida, MI
Bill Blymyer, Elida
Ray Borland, Carrollton
Dave & Pam Bright, Hayesville
Ray Burkholder, Leetonia
Claude Butt, Monticello, IN
Brian Cargill, Carrollton
Brandon Cooper, Fombell, PA
Dennis Copley, Mogadore
John Craig, Mentone, IN
Lowell Crilow, Wooster
David Cunningham, Montpelier
Andrew Czaja, Ypsilanti, MI
Clif Daugherty, Uhrichville
Ed Daugherty, Uhrichville
Matthew Dilisio, Diamond
Becky Dobson, Spencer
Aaron Doerrer, Mansfield 
Richard Doll, Tuscarawas, 
Dave Easterday, Wooster
Brian Edwards, Canton
Roger Eichel, West Salem 
Ryan Eichel, West Salem
Kenneth Elwer, Delphos
David Epting, Hamburg, PA
Keith Evens, Medina
Dave Fike, Avilla, IN 
Rodney Fletcher Zanesville, 
Jerry Flinn, West Salem
David L. Foltz, Rushville
Tom Foust, Dover
Lee R. Fox, Navarre
Walter Fox, Wooster
Peter Galant, North Ridgeville
Larry & Sharon Gatton, Bellville
Henry George, Thornville
Wilber George, Carrollton
Tom & Carole Gerkew, 
    Vernon Center, NY

Welcome, new members!
We appreciate your interest in our organization and 

welcome your input and participation.
Alonzo H. Gibbs, Wooster
Gary Graham, Wooster
James Gray, Walker, WV
Dave Hadam, Ashland
Larry Haines, Lock Haven, PA
Ron & Becky Hamisfar, Norwalk
George Harris, Nottingham, PA
Denver Hartzler, Smithville
Russell Hasseman, Dalton
Fred Hines, West Salem
Susan Hockenberry, Cambridge
Dale Jenney, Shiloh
Dan Kambroff, Ashland
James A. Keifer, Medina
David Keim, Apple Creek 
Ivan Keim, Dundee
Marvin A. Keim, Apple Creek
James Kemp, West Salem
Ronald Kick, Big Prairie
Peter A. Kile, Rock Creek
Nathan King, Wakeman
Richard Kirkner, Kittanning, PA
James Lautzenheiser, II, 
    East Canton
James E. Lautzenheiser, Sr.,
    Massillon
Neal Lefever, Peach Bottom, PA
Larry Lewis III, Seville
Ken Linkey, Pemberville
Lyle Linkey, Pemberville
Mark Lumpp, Louisville
Ron Mangum, East Rochester
Gary McDonald, Lisbon
Doug Meininger, Wooster
Bill Miller, Carlinville, IL
Eugene Miller, Hartville
Jim Miller, Jeromesville
Joel Miller, Wellington
Rex Miller, Smithville
Roy Miller, Millersburg
James Moffit, Monroeville
April Mong, Wooster
Richard Morrison, Smithville
Jason & Carrie Muth, 
    Grampian, PA
Chris Myers, Apple Creek
Joseph Norlander, 
    Van Etten, NY
D. E. Nussbaum, Dalton
Ken & Sharon Page, Solon
Ben Pauli, Dalton 
                continued on page 3

The Expo’s machinery auction had many items up for 
grabs. We look forward to hearing details about the 
results of the Expo at our October meeting.

Kenneth Weaver of Weaver’s Magneto Repair in Shiloh, 
Ohio, was pleased with the Expo. His sons rode their 
bicycles from Shiloh to Wooster to attend the Expo!

Ralph Hofstetter of Kidron, left, and James Mast of 
Dalton, visited the Expo for the first time, as they look 
over a fine Model A. They enjoyed themselves so much 
they hope to bring their own tractors in 2018.

More views of Expo IX

Dave Boreman 
of Shearer 
Equipment, an 
Expo sponsor, 
greeted attendees. 
Many thanks to 
Scott Stallman 
of Shearer’s who 
shared photos 
of Expo IX on 
his company’s 
facebook page.
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Ruth Price was a friend to OTCC  
We mourn the passing of Ruth Price, a member 

of the OTCC. Ruth and her husband, Wayne, were 
generous hosts of Plow Days at their farm in London, 
Ohio. Her husband preceded her in death in 2015. 
Their sons are members of our Club. Our deepest 
condolences to the family.

M. Ruth Price, 88, died August 20, 2016 in    
Dayton. Born January 21, 1928, she was a well-known 
quilter in the Madison County area. Survivors include 
her children, Pamela (Roger) Call, Charles (Claudia) 
Price, both of London, Mary (Earl) Collins of Kings-
ton, Wash., Thomas (Pamela) Price of West Jefferson, 
Steven Price and Nancy (Steven) Creamer, of London.  

 Online condolences for the family may be sent to 
www.eberlefisherfuneralhome.com. Memorial contri-
butions may be made to Newport United Methodist 
Church, P.O. Box 701, London, OH 43140. 

Joshua A. Pauli, Dalton
Sam Pence,
    North Manchester, IN
Eric Poulson, Boliver
Bill Reis, Jeromesville
Mel Rhiell II, Malvern
Joe Ridenhour, Kent
Daniel Ringer, Canton
Ronald L. Rogers, Kinsman
Austin Romine, Rushville
David Royer, Canfield
Howard Russell, Doylestown
Ed & Elaine Rynd, 
    Slippery Rock, PA
Darryl Schar, Sterling
Fred Scheel, Freedom, PA
Brad Schumaker, Tuscarawas
John R. Sharrits,
    Columbus Grove
David Shetler, Millersburg
Fred Shiffer, Rittman
Mike Shryock, Wooster
Curt Smith, Hayesville
Bryan C. Smith, Homerville
Earlin Smith, Uhrichville

Ben Sommers, Hartville
Scott Spillman, Zoar 
Todd Spillman, Zoar
Gary Stauffer, Louisville
Larry Stauffer, Massillon
Donald E. & Dixie Lee
    Stineman, Bucyrus
Carl Strahler, Hartville
Pete Studer, West Salem
Jim Timmons, Burton
Jonathon Troyer, Millersburg
Rene & Linda Truxall,
    Grafton
Harvey Tuttle, Wooster
Levi Weaver, Danville
Arthur Werner, 
    New Philadelphia
William Werner, Mansfield
Reed Westervelt, Westerville
Duane Weygandt, 
    Canal Fulton
Cole Wildermuth,
    Lewistown
John J. Yoder, Danville
Brian Young, Lakeville

New members, continued from page 2

Will and Joe Tabellion of Louisville and Dave Lab of 
Navarre, admire these 1958 John Deere 720 Standard 
Diesel electric start tractors, owned by the Roy Miller 
family of Millersburg. Each tractor was one of 133 built, 
and has consecutive serial numbers. The tractor at left 
originally shipped to Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada and  
was acquired from a private owner in Minnesota; the 
center tractor originally shipped to Moundridge, Kansas 
and was acquired at auction in Plain City, Ohio; and the 
tractor at right originally shipped to Hazen, Arkansas    
and was acquired at auction in Warsaw, Indiana. 

Three generations of the John Corbett family, of Wooster, 
attended Expo IX, as part of the Northeast Ohio Two 
Cylinder Club. Dick Corbett, along with his son, Colton, 
left, reminisced about finding this Rod Weeder which sat 
in a pasture in Luray, Kansas for about thirty years. When 
Dick asked the owner, “How much you want for that?” the 
gentleman told him, “For $10, I'll set it on your trailer.”  
The bar on this implement turns and tears out weeds.

This circa 1930s Model 72 sweep rake, shown with owner 
Brian Starcher and his two sons, was used for picking up 
loose hay or grain shocks out of the field. It has original 
eight-foot yellow pine wooden tines and is 12-1/2 feet wide. 
It “gathered” much attention at the Expo.

Mark Cargill, of 
Minerva, brought 
eight tractors, 
a 140 lawn & 
garden tractor, 
and a Waterloo 
Boy 2-HP Hit & 
Miss to the Expo.

He commented, “It’s a wonderful show.”



Trading Post
Ads are printed free for OTCC members, and run 

in three consecutive newsletters.
For Sale:    
1948 John Deere G (tricycle). Expo quality. All new 
tires. $6,500. Call Maris Franke at 614-888-5995, or 
email AMarisFranke@gmail.com.  (2)

OTCC membership
Club membership ends October 31. (However, if 

you became a new member at Expo IX, your member-
ship expires in October 2017.) Memberships must be 
renewed each year by the end of November. You may 
register at any club-sponsored event or by mail. Con-
sider renewing for more than one year at a time. 

Near the mailing address of this newsletter, there 
is a number, which is the year your membership will 
expire (such as ‘16’ for 2016). L represents a life 
membership, and P represents a permanent member.

Membership dues are $10 per year. Lifetime 
memberships are available on a sliding scale. Dues 
may be mailed to: Ohio Two Cylinder Club, c/o Lee 
Pletcher, 8184 Palmer Rd. SW, Pataskala, Ohio 43062.

OTCC contacts
President...............Shaun Pickering, 740-927-3542
Vice President........Ned Brokaw
Secretary...............Judy Brokaw
Treasurer...............Lee Pletcher
Directors: Rodger Haulman, Dave Howman, Ben Roby, 
Fred Searson, Sr., Craig Shepherd, Skip Shepherd, Kenny 
Smith, Derek Snider, and Don Willson.
Historian...............David Badger, 419-869-9022
	 greenbarn285@gmail.com
Newsletter.............Vicki Slater, 330-201-1935
	 2713 Congress Rd., Wooster, OH 44691
	 ohiotwocylinderclub@gmail.com
Webmaster.............Linda Howman
	 ohiotwocylinderclub@gmail.com
Expo IX Chairs......David Howman, 330-466-0197
	 Derek Snider, 567-674-5592
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Wooster, OH 44691

Future Tractor Shows
•	 Coshocton County Antique Power Association’s 
Summer Show, July 8-9, 2017, will be a 2017 state show.
•	 Ohio Two Cylinder Club’s 2018 Eastern National 
Expo, June 21-23, 2018, in Wooster, Ohio.

Back cover photo: OTCC members’ tractors at the Wayne 
County Fair in September.


